
Ms. Kira Goldsmith 
125 Hawkes Ave 
Ossining, NY 10562-2005 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kira Goldsmith 
 



Dr. Caleb Slater 
58 Brian Cir 
Northbridge, MA 01534-1000 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Caleb Slater 
 



Mr. David Flores 
720 E Belvedere Ave 
Baltimore, MD 21212-3719 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Flores 
 



Dr. phil wells 
114 Belmont St 
Somerville, MA 02143-1509 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. phil wells 
 



Mr. Harold Kauffman 
144 Juniata Pkwy E 
Newport, PA 17074-8726 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Harold Kauffman 
 



Mr. Andy Nicholson 
4 Wagon Wheel Rd 
Quakertown, PA 18951-2425 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Andy Nicholson 
 



Mr. George Fields 
760 Sheldon St 
Suffield, CT 06078-2013 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George Fields 
 



Mr. Ron Marks 
4622 W Hopewell Rd 
Center Valley, PA 18034-8699 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ron Marks 
 



Mr. Larry Sicher 
647 Old Beth Rd 
Quakuertown, PA 18951 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Larry Sicher 
 



Mr. R Doordan 
307 S Lemon St 
Media, PA 19063-3609 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. R Doordan 
 



Mr. Micheal Hart 
517 Oak Grove Rd 
Frenchtown, NJ 08825-4120 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
If the herring go away, so will my life.  I love to fish in the 
rivers and tide waters in New Jersey and I have noticed less catches as 
each year passes.  Please do not ruin this wonderful fishery for my 
children and their children to come.  Stop killing more than needed for 
the sake of a buck. 
 
Micheal D. Hart  



 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Micheal Hart 
 



Mr. Richie Gross 
1030 Jacobsburg Rd 
Wind Gap, PA 18091-9779 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richie Gross 
 



Mrs. Catherine Rome 
166 S Maple Ave 
Basking Ridge, NJ 07920-1232 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Catherine Rome 
 



Mr. mark hennigar 
102 Chestnut Dr 
Richboro, PA 18954-1510 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. mark hennigar 
 



Mr. Timothy Egan 
W.Deptford 
West Deptford, NJ 08096 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Timothy Egan 
 



Mr. Donald Ache 
2121 Lexington Ave 
Bethlehem, PA 18017-5047 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Donald Ache 
 



Mr. mickey melchiondo 
100 Kiltie Dr 
New Hope, PA 18938-1405 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. mickey melchiondo 
 



Mr. Rusty Held 
2440 W Columbia St 
Allentown, PA 18104-2520 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Rusty Held 
 



Mr. james flynn 
414 Firth St 
Phillipsburg, NJ 08865-3204 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. james flynn 
 



Mr. ALAN RITTER 
17 Lynn Dr 
Byram Township, NJ 07821-3507 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. ALAN RITTER 
 



Mr. Ronald Herczeg, Sr. 
2006 Tumblebrook Rd 
Coopersburg, PA 18036-2221 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ronald Herczeg, Sr. 
 



Mr. Walter Tindall 
628 12th Ave 
Bethlehem, PA 18018-4934 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Walter Tindall 
 



Mr. John Miller 
4063 Devonshire Rd 
Bethlehem, PA 18020-9693 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Miller 
 



Mr. David Campeau 
1559 Maple Rd 
Kintnersville, PA 18930-9550 
 
 

Sep 15, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Campeau 
 



Mr. Frank Cullen 
2342 Northwood Ave 
Easton, PA 18045-2241 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
Give us protections for the herring and shad population. 
FC  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Frank Cullen 
 



Dr. Richard Turse 
1125 Colonial Way 
Bridgewater, NJ 08807-1217 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
Sincerely 
Richard Turse 
1125 Colonial Way 
Bridgewater, NJ 08807  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Richard Turse 



 



Mr. David Bittner 
303 Robin Dr 
Nazareth, PA 18064-9177 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Bittner 
 



Mr. josh etsten 
25 Upper Marsh Rd 
Wellfleet, MA 02667-8238 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. josh etsten 
 



Mr. Gregory Krause 
2061 Deer Trail Rd 
Coopersburg, PA 18036-9068 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Gregory Krause 
 



Ms. kim cupps 
303 State St 
Apt D 
Mount Bethel, PA 18343-1502 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. kim cupps 
 



Dr. Paul Ordog 
29-4th Avenue 
Roebling, NJ 08554 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Paul Ordog 
 



Ms. Mindi Baurer 
106 W North Ln 
Apt A2 
Conshohocken, PA 19428-1331 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mindi Baurer 
 



Mr. Warren Roark 
952 Atlantic Ave 
Toledo, OH 43609-3010 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Warren Roark 
 



Mr. Frank Sabatini 
119 Aster Ct 
Exeter, PA 18643-1146 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Frank Sabatini 
 



Dr. Ed Slack 
2311 Selma Ave 
Nashville, TN 37214-2110 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Ed Slack 
 



Ms. Rebecca tippens 
68 Van Nuys Rd 
Colrain, MA 01340-9633 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rebecca tippens 
 



Mr. Andy Lynn 
3671 Colonial Trl 
Douglasville, GA 30135-1108 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Andy Lynn 
 



Ms. Justine King 
444 E 75th St Apt 7c 
New York, NY 10021-3444 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Justine King 
 



Mr. York Quillen 
1332 Farrington Dr 
Knoxville, TN 37923-6819 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. York Quillen 
 



Ms. Carole Hedrick 
2047 S Balsam St 
Lakewood, CO 80227-2478 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carole Hedrick 
 



Ms. Alyson Shotz 
248 Creamer St Apt 3 
Brooklyn, NY 11231-3814 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Alyson Shotz 
 



Ms. Amy Niles 
426 Bethlehem Ct 
Hagerstown, MD 21740-6610 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Amy Niles 
 



Mr. Conor Corkrum 
2230 Yale Ave E 
Unit D 
Seattle, WA 98102 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Conor Corkrum 
 



Mrs. Gloria Ann Callahan 
229 Shakerag Rd 
Aiken, SC 29803-6262 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Gloria Ann Callahan 
 



Ms. lenore sivulich 
47 Gloucester Hill Rd 
New Gloucester, ME 04260-3854 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. lenore sivulich 
 



Ms. Kathe Garbrick 
2944 Keats Ave 
Manhattan, KS 66503-9796 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathe Garbrick 
 



Ms. Susan Wechsler 
1820 NE Vine Ave 
Corvallis, OR 97330-9207 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Wechsler 
 



Mrs. Marilyn Voorhies 
38 Clark Point Rd 
West Tremont, ME 04612-3656 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Marilyn Voorhies 
 



Mr. franklin knight 
1325 York St 
San Francisco, CA 94110-4229 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. franklin knight 
 



Mr. donovan mccall 
1415 N Murray St 
Wichita, KS 67212-4215 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. donovan mccall 
 



Mr. Michael Rivard 
PO Box 300185 
Jamaica Plain, MA 02130-0002 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Rivard 
 



Ms. Karen Stickney 
4 Arbania St 
Auburn, ME 04210-4259 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Karen Stickney 
 



Ms. laura lynch 
167 Hancock St 
Meriden, CT 06451-3805 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. laura lynch 
 



Ms. Beedy Parker 
68 Washington St 
Camden, ME 04843-1522 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Beedy Parker 
 



Ms. Bonnie Faith 
290a Washington St 
Cambridge, MA 02139-3506 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Bonnie Faith 
 



Ms. molly brewer 
6439 N 40th St 
Milwaukee, WI 53209-3001 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. molly brewer 
 



Mr. adamc makhluf 
555 Levering Ave Apt 305 
Los Angeles, CA 90024-1939 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. adamc makhluf 
 



Ms. Sharon Mulgrew 
6401 Shellmound St 
Emeryville, CA 94608-1063 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sharon Mulgrew 
 



Ms. Cheri Dzubak 
69 Elton Ave 
Yardville, NJ 08620-1531 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Cheri Dzubak 
 



Mrs. jocelyn jackman 
19 Fairchild Pl 
Buffalo, NY 14216-2724 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. jocelyn jackman 
 



Mr. David Carl 
28 Primrose Ln 
Jim Thorpe, PA 18229-9572 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port).Please use good judgement when making this decision so more 
drastic measures will not have to be taken when the problem really 
escalates! 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Carl 
 



Mrs. Joan Marks 
29630 Butterfield Way 
Tehachapi, CA 93561-7425 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Joan Marks 
 



Mr. Joseph Alfano 
235 E 57th St 
New York, NY 10022-2842 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph Alfano 
 



Ms. Dorothy salant 
44913 Meadow Cir 
Mendocino, CA 95460-9795 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dorothy salant 
 



Mr. john papandrea 
110 W 90th St 
New York, NY 10024-1207 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. john papandrea 
 



Ms. MaryAnna Foskett 
101 Brantwood Rd 
Arlington, MA 02476-8005 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. MaryAnna Foskett 
 



Mr. Kent quain 
1401 Waverly Ave 
Easton, PA 18040-1220 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
Sincerely, 
Kent E. Quain 
1401 Waverly St. 
Easton, PA 18040  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Kent quain 
 



Mr. Edward Suchy 
419 Springbrook Ln 
Hatboro, PA 19040-1511 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Edward Suchy 
 



Mr. David Valentino 
30 Falson Ln 
Morganville, NJ 07751-4145 
 
 

Sep 16, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Valentino 
 



Mr. Michael Hamburger 
340 Woodlawn Ter 
Apt B5 
Collingswood, NJ 08108-1644 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Hamburger 
 



Mr. Keith Wolf 
5692 Locust Valley Rd 
Coopersburg, PA 18036-2734 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Keith Wolf 
 



Mr. Patrick Neil 
Otero Co. 
Alamogordo, NM 88310 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Patrick Neil 
 



Mrs. Ann Moneta Cooney 
49king tom dr. 
charlestown, RI 02813 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Ann Moneta Cooney 
 



Mrs. Margaret Wood 
213 Jennifer Ct 
Suffolk, VA 23434-2076 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery. 
 
While I heartily support many of the reforms being proposed, I am 
concerned there could be a move to eliminate some key monitoring and 
bycatch reduction measures before the public is given the opportunity 
to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their support of meaningful reform of the Atlantic 
herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range of 
management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips; 
 
no herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots"; 
 
no herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect rebuilding 
groundfish populations; 
 
prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch; and 
 
discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, including an accountability 
system. 
 
Thank you.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Margaret Wood 
 



Mr. Chris Shoplock 
5 Willis Dr 
Ewing, NJ 08628-2019 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Chris Shoplock 
 



Ms. Jennifer Fullem 
1030 Taylor Dr 
Folcroft, PA 19032-1525 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jennifer Fullem 
 



Ms. Whitney Metz 
100 1/2 E Main St 
Mannington, WV 26582-1127 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Please Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Whitney Metz 
 



Dr. Mallika Henry 
18 Broad St 
Cambridge, NY 12816-1102 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Mallika Henry 
 



Dr. James Klein 
3501 Monterrey St 
Corpus Christi, TX 78411-1709 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. James Klein 
 



Mr. Alex Balboa 
1996 Waverly Dr 
Bel Air, MD 21015-1100 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Alex Balboa 
 



Mr. ordell vee 
427 2nd St NE 
Madelia, MN 56062-1901 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. ordell vee 
 



Mr. Marc Folco 
1697 Acushnet Ave 
New Bedford, MA 02746-2146 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Marc Folco 
 



Mr. Christopher J Ballog 
29 Four Mile Rd 
West Hartford, CT 06107-2710 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
My personal comments 
We need to build and manage are fishing stocks, and not in a 
capitalistic way but in long term business way. Nature produces more 
food than human beings ever have. We as human beings can help nature 
create a reasonable level of productive that can be harvested for 
providing food on the table, and not money in few capitalistic pockets. 
Greed of the few can kill nature for the rest of us. 



--Christopher  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Christopher J Ballog 
 



Dr. Byron Davis 
2035 Cresthill Dr 
Salt Lake City, UT 84117-4310 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Byron Davis 
 



Mr. James Maurer 
3707 W Kilbourn Ave 
Milwaukee, WI 53208-3112 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Maurer 
 



Mr. John Richkus 
206 Congress St 
Jersey City, NJ 07307-3410 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Richkus 
 



Ms. Nancy M Caswell 
92 S Meadow Rd 
Unit 1 
Clinton, MA 01510-4300 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nancy M Caswell 
 



Mr. Noel Larock 
PO Box 709 
Southwick, MA 01077-0709 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Noel Larock 
 



Dr. Paul Ezust 
... 
Cambridge, MA 02138 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Paul Ezust 
 



Ms. Deborah Beck 
400 Decatur Ave 
Peekskill, NY 10566-2110 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Deborah Beck 
 



Ms. Yvonne Prete 
22 Linden Pl Apt 8 
Brookline, MA 02445-7883 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Yvonne Prete 
 



Mr. Peter Mancini 
35 S Freeport Rd 
Freeport, ME 04032-6100 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Mancini 
 



Mr. Ian Pullman 
2020 Sky Daughter Trl 
Hammonton, NJ 08037-9185 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ian Pullman 
 



Mr. S A 
15 Wellington Ct 
Brooklyn, NY 11230-2423 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. S A 
 



Mr. Robert Sandberg 
172 Riveredge Rd 
Tinton Falls, NJ 07724-2751 
 
 

Sep 17, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Sandberg 
 



Ms. Barb Holznagel 
1119 University Dr Lot 1424 
Bismarck, ND 58504-6613 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Barb Holznagel 
 



Mr. Andrew Himmelwright 
5534 Reid Ln 
Allentown, PA 18104-9073 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Andrew Himmelwright 
 



Mr. Andrew Shelton 
624 Collins Ave 
Lansdale, PA 19446-5656 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Andrew Shelton 
 



Mrs. Julie Kennie 
10 Wheatfield Ln 
West Dennis, MA 02670-2123 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Julie Kennie 
 



Mrs. Jennifer Valentine 
313 1st Ave 
Massapequa Park, NY 11762-1850 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jennifer Valentine 
 



Mr. Ronald Bauer 
5829 Shows Rd 
Bethlehem, PA 18017-8783 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ronald Bauer 
 



Mr. LOUIS BALLAS 
1380 Buchert Rd 
Pottstown, PA 19464-2956 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. LOUIS BALLAS 
 



Mr. Alan J Nishman 
23 O'Neil RD 
Haydenville, MA 01039 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Alan J Nishman 
 



Mrs. joanne Pannone 
215 Meadowbrook Rd 
Robbinsville, NJ 08691-2502 
 
 

Sep 18, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. joanne Pannone 
 



Ms. CAROLL FOWLER 
243 Poplar Ave 
Hayward, CA 94541-3806 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. CAROLL FOWLER 
 



Ms. Jessie Bacon 
524 Edna Ave 
Kirkwood, MO 63122-5339 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jessie Bacon 
 



Mrs. Michelle Dingman 
414 W 6th St 
Monroe, MI 48161-1566 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Michelle Dingman 
 



Mr. john cielukowski 
9 Harbor Cir 
Cocoa Beach, FL 32931-2414 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. john cielukowski 
 



Mr. Gerald and Louise Rose Blume 
198 Keith Rd 
Clermont, GA 30527-1561 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Gerald and Louise Rose Blume 
 



Mr. Stephen Zerefos 
1770 Beechwood St NE 
Warren, OH 44483-4134 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Stephen Zerefos 
 



Mr. Kevin Macdonald 
PO Box 198 
Belgrade Lakes, ME 04918-0198 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Kevin Macdonald 
 



Mr. Jim Johnson 
25 Cottage St 
West Springfield, MA 01089-3911 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jim Johnson 
 



Ms. Kate Ramirez 
0505 Lions Ridge Rd 
Carbondale, CO 81623-8805 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kate Ramirez 
 



Mr. Paul Clappin 
357 Mulberry Dr 
Wakefield, RI 02879-7901 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Paul Clappin 
 



Ms. Robin Kegler 
810 W 27th St 
San Pedro, CA 90731-6213 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Robin Kegler 
 



Mr. David Sauter 
PO Box 92 
Revere, PA 18953-0092 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Sauter 
 



Ms. Judith Embry 
51 Blackstone Rd 
Florida, MA 01247-9400 
 
 

Sep 19, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Advance Meaningful Herring Fishery Reform 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judith Embry 


